& 49' \ CHIEF PROCUREMENT OFFICE

LN "' / Matt Brown, General Services

Notice 2013.01
General Services

To: State Purchasing Officers
CMS Bureau of Strategic Sourcing
Agency Procurement Staff
Procurement Policy Board

From: Matt Brown %ﬁf

Date: June 26, 2012

Subject:  CPI for Small Purchases Fiscal year 2013

This CPO Notice is effective July 1, 2012 and replaces CPO Notice 2012.01.

This is notice pursuant to Section 20-20(b) of the Illinois Procurement Code for the Consumer Price Index (CPI)
adjustment to certain small purchase thresholds. These thresholds show the dollar value of contracts that may
be procured by source selection determined to be most appropriate to circumstances, rather than the
requirement for competitive procurement method published to public procurement bulletin.

The CPI percentage being used to make the adjustments is: 3.0%

Effective July 1, 2012, the small purchase thresholds for procurements under the authority of the CPO for
General Services will be:

Supplies and Services: not exceeding $35,000.00. (This is an increase from the FY 2012 amount
calculated as $34,000 + 3.0% rounded to the nearest $100.00)

Construction: not exceeding $ 42,000.00. (This is an increase from the FY 2012 amount calculated as
$40,700 + 3.0% rounded to the nearest $100.00)

Professional and Artistic Services: less than $20,000.00 (this amount is not subject to change. See 30
ILCS 500/35-35).

If there are any questions regarding this notice, please contact Scott McKinnery at (217) 558-3723.
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